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It’s the final show before Crown Jewel, meaning it’s going to be a lot of
focus on that show, again without saying where it actually takes place.
In addition to all that though, it would be nice if we could have
something fresh for the original content, which has been the case around
here lately. That’s a nice way to help the show going forward and
hopefully it happens again here. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Titus O’Neil vs. Mojo Rawley

They go straight to the power lockup to start with neither being able to
get anywhere. Some right hands sends Mojo bailing to the floor and a dog
bark fills in the time. Back in and Mojo gets in a shot out of the
corner, followed by a hard clothesline. The chinlock goes on, and then
the chinlock goes on again to keep things fresh. Titus fights up and
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drives him into the corner for a splash. Mojo is right back with the
clothesline to the floor but Titus calmly comes back in and hits the
Clash of the Titus for the pin at 5:04.

Rating: D. I know Mojo isn’t the best guy in the world but egads man,
this is how far he’s fallen? You really don’t have anything better for
him than losing to Titus on Main Event? Just a few months ago he was on
Raw and feuding with a former US Champion. It’s not like he’s that bad
and the energy alone should get him some more respect than this.

From Raw.

Here’s Baron Corbin with the Universal Title to say that personally, he
wants Reigns to beat leukemia but professionally, he hopes he’s never
back on Raw. He likes the feeling of this title on his shoulder…and here
are Brock Lesnar and Paul Heyman to interrupt. Corbin starts hyping up
the title match but Heyman cuts him off for stealing his shtick. This
Friday, history will be made when the Universal Title goes back on
Lesnar’s shoulder where it belongs. That’s a guarantee instead of a
prediction and you don’t get that very often.

You know something big is happening in the Super Bowl, the Stanley Cup
Finals and the Academy Awards, but this time you know for a fact what’s
coming. Cue Braun Strowman to say Lesnar is going to get these hands.
Corbin tries to separate them and gets powerslammed. Lesnar and Strowman
stare each other down until another powerslam leaves Corbin laying. Brock
picks up the title and puts it on his shoulder so Corbin gets
powerslammed again. That means an F5 for Strowman and Brock poses. Just a
hype segment for the title match and it was fine.

We look at Roman Reigns vacating the Universal Title.

We look at Dean Ambrose and Seth Rollins winning the Tag Team Titles,
followed by Ambrose turning on Rollins in a great angle.

From Raw.

Here’s Rollins without the Tag Team Title to thank the fans for all the
support they’ve given Reigns. Last week was a crazy night that ended with



him winning half of the Tag Team Titles. Then his best friend turned on
him and maybe it was Seth’s fault. Maybe Ambrose couldn’t forgive Seth
for four years ago when Rollins did the same thing to him.

The only person who can answer that is Dean himself but if Ambrose
doesn’t want to be found, he’s not going to be found. However, Rollins
knew he could find Ambrose here so if he wants the spotlight so badly,
come out here and get it. Ambrose’s music plays but no one comes out.
Ambrose pops up in the crowd without saying anything so Seth says at
least he faced Dean like a man when he turned his back on him.

Dean comes down a few steps but still won’t say anything. Seth yells
about Dean spitting on them on the most emotional night in the history of
the Shield. Dean made it all about himself and now he has the spotlight,
plus all of Seth’s attention from now on. With nothing being said, Seth
goes up the aisle after him but Dean gets out having never said a word.
They’ve got something here and watching Dean and Seth tear into each
other could be amazing.

Stills of Becky Lynch vs. Charlotte at Evolution.

B Team vs. Rhyno/Heath Slater

The B Team is still a thing. Who knew? Axel takes Slater into the corner
to start but lets him out with a clean break. Slater sends him right back
into the corner and does the West Virginia dancing. That actually seems
to impress Axel but he runs Slater down anyway. Axel takes him into the
corner for some stomping before it’s off to Dallas vs. Rhyno. Dallas gets
chinlocked for a bit, followed by a hard whip into the corner.

It’s back to Slater, who also whips him hard into the corner. Rhyno adds
some clotheslines but misses a charge in the corner, allowing the hot (I
think?) tag to Axel. House is cleaned and the PerfectPlex gets two on
Slater with Rhyno making the save. Dallas knocks Rhyno outside and it’s a
sunset flip to finish Slater at 5:57.

Rating: D+. It’s almost weird to see Slater and Rhyno as the de facto
heels, though it wouldn’t be the worst idea in the world to turn them.
It’s not like the division really exists at the moment so throw in a



fresh heel team just to put some other teams over. The match was actually
fine enough and both teams still have some (albeit low) value.

Video on Kurt Angle, who wants to be the Best in the World.

From Raw.

Here are Kane, because running Knoxville is a part time job at best, and
Undertaker for the big closing segment. The fans chant for Undertaker,
who says it’s not easy to reach the end. But when the reaper calls, no
matter how hard you fight, it’s your time to go. I’ll let it sink in that
UNDERTAKER is talking about how you have to go when your time is up. Kane
says what started as a whisper has now become a deafening cry.

This Friday at Crown Jewel (minor booing), the Brothers will take the
battered souls of DX to the firey gates. It will be the end of DX’s
error, but that’s on Friday. Tonight, DX is being summoned to the ring
right now to have their souls destroyed. Cue HHH (with glow sticks,
because WWE can’t decide if this is supposed to be serious or fun)
without Shawn so Kane goes up the ramp after him, allowing Shawn to sneak
in and superkick Undertaker. DX bails as Undertaker sits up (after going
down from something he shouldn’t fall for) to end the show.

Overall Rating: F. Are you kidding me? You have a (great) World Title
match on Smackdown and the setup of another World Title match and it
can’t even get some stills? Instead we see clips from two weeks ago and
the World Cup video from Angle? That’s more important than the oldest
title in WWE? This is how WWE presents Smackdown and then wants us to
care about a Raw vs. Smackdown pay per view? Come on people.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2003 Smackdown Reviews
(also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out the
information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/09/07/new-book-kbs-complete
-smackdown-2003-reviews/



And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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